
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1999 ABEAB 18 

 

August 11, 1999 

 

Via Courier 

 

Ms. Margaret Vermeer 

R.R. 2, Site 2, Box 43 

Lacombe, Alberta 

T0C 1S0 

 

Dear Ms. Vermeer: 

 

Re: 40883 Alberta Ltd. o/a Pidherney’s Trucking 

Our File No.: EAB 99-141                                 

 

Thank you for your e-mail of August 10, 1999 regarding an application by Pidherney’s 

Trucking for a gravel pit in the Joffre area. 

 

As your e-mail refers to an application number, we are forwarding your e-mail to the 

Department of Environment for their attention.  In the event that the application results in a final approval that 

is caught by section 84 of the Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act (Act), your ability to appeal 

would then surface.  This Board is authorized under Part 3 of the Environmental Protection and Enhancement 

Act
1
 (copy enclosed) to conduct "hearings" in "appeals" of certain decisions of the Department of Environment. 

 Those decisions are listed in section 84(1) of the Act. 

 

If you need any further information, please do not hesitate to call me at any time.  You may 

call toll-free by dialing 310-0000 and then advise the operator of the office number 427-6207.  Thank you. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 

 

Joanne Taylor-Weir 

Executive Director and 

Registrar of Appeals 

Enclosures 

 

cc: Mr. Doug Tupper, Assistant Deputy Minister 

Environmental Service, Environment 

                                                 
1
 Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act, (S.A. 1992, ch. E13.3 as amended). 
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